Gift of Gobble Expands Community Impact 

· Food Drive Raised $7,000, Fed Thanksgiving Dinner to 128 Families
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This Thanksgiving, the Yelm Food Cooperative’s annual Gift of Gobble project exceeded all expectations, both in the number of families reached and the amount of money raised.

“It was a quantum leap this year,” said Outreach Coordinator Andrea Levanti.

Co-op volunteers raised over $7,000 and provided meals for 128 families — three more than their original goal of 125.

The project has evolved greatly since its inception in 2010 and every year is able to make a greater impact in the community.  

“It’s very gratifying to develop a network with other groups that have been doing this all along,” Levanti said. “St. Vincent de Paul is an amazing organization that helps families with basic things like keeping their electricity on. This year for the first time we worked with Yelm Community Schools, and I had a bunch of counselors contact me with families to nominate. Our military contact at JBLM came through with 25 families.”

For recipients, the gift of a complete Thanksgiving feast translates into multiple meals that help to feed other friends and relatives.

“People have shared with us that they’re able to get up to six meals out of what they’re given, and then they use the turkey bones to make soup,” said project coordinator Barbara Morando.

Co-op volunteer Tina Maggio has been involved from the beginning and coined the term “Gift of Gobble.” She points out an unusual aspect of the program.  

“The cool thing is that there’s no questions asked,” she said. “Anyone can nominate a family — it’s not based on their income. Once the name goes in, there’s nothing to prove.”

Morando adds that Gift of Gobble helps maintain the dignity of recipients by avoiding invasive questions.

Such details are clearly appreciated. In the flood of thank you letters and emails that followed this year’s project, one stood out. It came from a man who had frequently volunteered with homeless shelters himself.

“This year, it was my turn to receive,” he said. “I was stunned as I am not usually on that end; yet this year with no income per se, no food stamps either, I became the recipient of a meal donated by the Yelm Food Co-op. What I observed in a short moment of waiting for the gift, was a group of busy, caring, generous people thoughtfully and tastefully putting together a meal fit for royalty. … Like a wave in the ocean of social reality and consciousness, what is given forth will surely return to the giver. Your giving spirit shall see its wondrous return. Bravo to the community spirit. Thank you volunteers and members of the Yelm Food Co-op.”
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